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Committee Members Present:
Ann Bevan
Phil Caldwell
Sarah Kranz-Ciment
Parthy Dinora
Dennis Findley
Samantha Hollins
Florence L. Jones
Kyle Jones
Rachel Loria
Deanna Parker
Eric Raff
Sarah Graham Taylor 

Committee Members Absent:		N/A

VBPD Staff Present:				Nia Harrison
Clare Huerta
Linh Nguyen


CALL TO ORDER:
[bookmark: _GoBack]The Chair, Mr. Phil Caldwell, called the meeting to order at 9:36 a.m. Committee members introduced themselves. Mr. Caldwell informed members that December committee meeting minutes were available for review, but minutes would not be approved until the June Board meeting.

POLICY & WORKGROUP UPDATE:
Ms. Clare Huerta highlighted the Board’s involvement in the Supported Decision-Making workgroup led by the Department for Behavioral Health and Developmental Services (DBHDS), which intends to educate individuals and families on the availability of supported decision-making (SDM) agreements. Because the workgroup wishes to capitalize on best practices, Ms. Huerta asked if committee members have recommendations for SDM agreement templates. Ms. Deanna Parker recommended use of a template created by Virginia Commonwealth University (VCU). Ms. Rachel Loria stated that she would forward templates created by the Disability Law Center of Virginia (dLCV). Ms. Parker also recommended that the workgroup address the related home- and community-based requirements that have been getting lots of pushback from guardians.

Ms. Huerta also discussed the Board’s participation in the Language Access Initiative survey from the Governor’s Office of Diversity, Equity, and Inclusion (ODEI). ODEI did not adopt all of the Board’s recommendations, but Ms. Huerta expressed excitement for other recommendations that will address barriers for people who are deaf or hard of hearing, people who speak English as a second language, and other language barriers. 

2022 ASSESSMENT UPDATE:
Ms. Huerta described the current and upcoming efforts in developing policy assessments on the topics of Access to Information, School-to-Prison Pipeline, and Consumer-Directed Services. Ms. Huerta thanked Ms. Parthy Dinora and her team for their review and feedback of a survey that the Department of Medical Assistance Services will send out.

PROJECT LIVING WELL UPDATE:
Ms. Linh Nguyen gave a brief update on the status of trend reports, plain language comics, and videos.

DISCUSSION OF MENTAL HEALTH CONCERNS FOR PEOPLE WITH ID/DD 
Ms. Florence Jones stated her concerns regarding the challenges of obtaining mental health services for people with intellectual and developmental disabilities, especially those who require home-based services and are non-verbal. She requested that the committee have a presentation on these challenges by Ms. Nancy Mercer from Inclusion Consultants, LLC.

Mr. Phil Caldwell opened discussion on the topic, and asked whether the other presenters mentioned in the last committee meeting could be secured. Ms. Ann Bevan said she could have a DMAS representative speak to the committee about their efforts to improve mental health services, as long as there is a specific topic of interest.

ADJOURNMENT:
The Chair adjourned the meeting at 9:57 a.m. 


